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Dear Stuart

BSC modification proposals on zonal transmission losses - review of Oxera’s
analysis

Four BSC modification proposals, and two alternatives, to introduce locational allocation of
transmission losses have been submitted to the Authority for decision: P198, P198
Alternative, P200, P200 Alternative, P203 and P204 (“the proposals”). As part of the
industry assessment procedure for the proposals, ELEXON commissioned external
consuitants Oxera to undertake an independent cost-benefit analysis. Oxera’s analysis,
which was set out in two separate reports of July 2006 and September 20062, was
submitted to the Authority as part of the Final Modification Reports for the proposals.

A number of respondents to Ofgem’s impact assessment® and consultation on the
Authority’s ‘minded-to’ decisions on the proposals® raised concerns in relation to Oxera’s
analysis and Ofgem’s use of that analysis. Oxera itself, in its response to the minded-to
consuitation, stated that it considered that the Authority had placed more weight than
appropriate on Oxera’s analysis in reaching its minded-to decisions.

On 14 September 2007° we published an open letter setting out the Authority’s decision

 that it would be appropriate, in view of respondents’ criticisms of Oxera’s analysis and the
concerns raised by Oxera, to delay taking its final decisions on the proposals until a further
review of Oxera’s analysis (“the review”) had been undertaken.

We intend to commission external consultants to assist with the review and will shortly
initiate a commercial tender process for the work. In undertaking the review, it is likely
that Ofgem and/or our consultant may require further information in relation to Oxera’s
analysis.

! Reference to Oxera’s July report

2 Reference to Oxera’s September report
3 Ref to IA

* Ref to minded-to

® Reference to delay decision letter

The Office of Gas and Electricity Markets
are Ll SWOE 200 Tel G20 Te0T T35 Fax 020 T80 JUA2 www.ofgem.gov.uk



Given that Oxera’s analysis was commissioned by ELEXON, it is our intention to submit any
formal requests for this information to ELEXON, in accordance with BSC section C3.6.
Where the request relates to information not already held by ELEXON, we would expect
ELEXON to liaise with Oxera as appropriate in order to source the information. For the
avoidance of doubt, such requests to ELEXON will be confined to information on analysis
already undertaken by Oxera in relation to the proposals.

In the interests of transparency, we also anticipate that all formal information requests in
relation to Oxera’s analysis, and associated responses, will be made publicly available on
ELEXON'’s and Ofgem’s websites. We also intend to consult on the findings of the review of
Oxera’s analysis.

We expect ELEXON's full co-operation in this process. I would be grateful if you could
respond to this letter to confirm that ELEXON will provide relevant information, in
accordance with BSC C3.6, in response to any requests we may make in respect of Oxera’s

analysis.

ALISTAIR BUCHANAN
CHIEF EXECUTIVE

Yours sincerely
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